
 

Dear Parents and Guardians,
 
We just over half way through Term 1. This Term
has been extremely busy due to the
implementation of new systems throughout the
College and I would like to thank you for your
patience and understanding throughout this
transitional process.
 
Unfortunately, the Novel Coronavirus (COVID-19)
has stolen everyone’s attention and interest. At
Saint Charbel’s College, like every school, we
follow NSW Department of Health guidelines and
current updates in regard to the safety and
operation of the College. With this in mind, we
would appreciate our community members and
parent’s collaboration. What we need at the
moment is wise people who are vigilant in their
homes by taking all the measures to protect
their family and our community members. There
is no need to panic, spread rumours or circulate
incorrect information amongst our community.
 
Please keep yourself and your family well
informed with the most current information by
visiting the NSW Health Department for any
more information and updates on
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au.
 
As the information is received, please be rest
assured that St Charbel’s College is forwarding
on any correspondence and updates as
provided. We ask you to explain and discuss
these details for your children and family.

As a College we are addressing the current
situation to staff and students and we would
like to advise that St Charbel’s College is ready
for eLearning in the event of a College
closure.
 
I would also like to take this opportunity to
thank our community, leadership, staff,
parents and students for their hard work and
commitment to St Charbel’s College, especially
more so during this unchartered time.
 
Our College is blessed to have the mutual
commitment of all working together at home
and at school to offer and receive quality
education and leadership. We value the
partnership that exists between
parents/guardians and teachers. This
partnership nurtures student wellbeing and
promotes a positive College environment. It is
therefore in the interests of the whole College
community that communication between
parents/guardians and teachers are open and
respectful. 
 
May God bless you and your families.
 
Rev Fr Maroun Youssef
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This term, Year 12 students have been busy
preparing for assessment tasks, whilst they
work hard to achieve their academic goals. In
our PC sessions, we have focused on the
importance of peer-learning, and the benefits
of working together to consistently achieve
common goals. This message has been heard
loud and clear by our cohort, with two of our
Student Prefects, Charbel Alam and Nicole
Moubayed, taking the initiative to start
student study groups on Thursday
afternoons! Each week, students have the
opportunity to remain at school after the
12:00pm dismissal, to study with their peers
in different subject areas. The aim of the
sessions is to boost student confidence, and
give them an opportunity to play to their
strengths and work on their areas of
improvement.
 
Over the last couple of weeks, I have had the
pleasure of spending my mornings with eager
Year 12 students who want to improve their
test skills in preparation for their HSC
examinations. Every Monday, Wednesday and
Friday, Year 12 students are invited to come
to school at 7:25am to complete different
sections of unseen test papers under timed
exam conditions. Although the early starts are
uncomfortable for students, there has been a
great turn-out each morning, and I commend
them for making these small sacrifices now, in
the name of much larger future gains.  A huge
thank you to all Year 12 teachers who have
supported this initiative by offering up test
material for their subject area, as well as their
time to mark and give students feedback on
their tests.
 
Ms Manelle Michael

Year 12 Pastoral Care
Coordinator

 

 



This Tuesday in our Pastoral Care session,
Year 7 students decorated the four letters of
our 2020 focus virtue, HOPE, and wrote
prayers on flowers to decorate our main N
building corridor.   These positive messages
are certainly welcome and will put a smile on
our faces and in our hearts during these
challenging days.
 
Mrs Jennifer Fletcher

Acting Year 7 Pastoral Care
Coordinator

 

 



On Thursday the 5th of March, year 6 students went on an excursion to Reverse Garbage
Education in Marrickville. This linked with our Science topic, Sustainability. 
 
The students learnt how not only to reduce, reuse and recycle, they also learnt that we also need
to refuse to use plastic. Students were involved with three different activities that included seeing
how the warehouse functions, making a model house using only biodegradable materials, as well
as working together to make a shelter that they could all fit underneath. Students really enjoyed
being able to get creative using materials that we would not normally use. 
 
Some really interesting facts were learnt too! Here are some testimonials from students:

 

 

Stage 3 Coordinator 

“I learnt that soft plastic can
be broken down, but hard
plastic can’t” – Charbel

“ We learnt about different
types of plastic and that
we as much as a credit
card size of plastic a week”
– Lena

“I liked how we got to make
our own shelter. It was very
fun because I like being
creative” -Elena

“I liked that we could
work together to make
shelters” – Jordan

Mrs Shannon Papasavvas



Secondary Arabic
Coordinator

 

 

Add a subheading

Mr Melhem Kairouz



Primary Religion
Coordinator

 

 

We are growing closer
to God this Great Lent

through prayer,
service and listening

to the WORD OF GOD.

We serve Our Lord in
the Choir.

We listen to the Word
of God during the

Assemblies.

We Honour Our Heavenly
Mother every Wednesday.

We serve Our Lord at Mass.

We pray the Stations of
the Cross during the Holy
season of the Great Lent.



 

 

ST CHARBEL'S COLLEGE VOCAL ENSEMBLE 
 
The College offers extracurricular musical activities to secondary students in the form of the St
Charbel’s College Vocal Ensemble (choir – popular music focus) and Music Group (choir & band
students – liturgical music focus).
 
The  Vocal Ensemble/Music Group  is open to all vocalists and musicians from Years 7-12. The
vocal ensemble performs at various school and community events throughout the year
including Bankstown City Council Lighting of the Christmas tree, Nursing Home performance at
Maronite Care, Academic Awards night, assemblies and masses.
 
The Music Group (Liturgy focus) rehearses on Monday afternoon’s from 3.15 p.m. to 4.00 p.m. in
S103.  Singers and instrumentalists are encouraged to attend this practice.Vocal
ensemble (popular music focus) rehearses before school on Thursday mornings from  8 a.m. –
8.25 a.m. in S103.
 
The College Vocal Ensemble  provides vocal coaching to the most talented teen singers of St
Charbel's College.   Individual development is promoted in an enjoyable environment with an
emphasis on control and development of the voice while exploring the beauty, flexibility and
expressive power of young voice teen. The College Vocal Ensemble often leads the community at
college masses along with the primary school choir.    They perform as a solo group at local
community events and receive many opportunities to perform solos (if they wish) throughout the
year.   These singers collaborate with the choir director to choose songs that match their
interests and vocal capabilities. 
 
Auditions for Vocal Ensemble will take place during week 3 at lunchtimes in the music rooms.
Students interested in auditioning for vocal ensemble can meet Mrs Jackson at lunchtime in the
music rooms.
 
Mrs Therese Jackson
 

Music Notice



 

 



There are many ways to enjoy stories. Our students love to come to the library to listen to
books and to share their reading life with each other. There are also many wonderful
resources online to enjoy stories at home. 
 
Have a look at the following websites:

Library News 

Mrs Simone Cullinan/Mrs Christine Golz



2020 Important
Dates

2020 Term Dates:
 
Term 1 Last Day 8 April 2020
Term 2 dates:  27 April until 26 June 2020
Term 3 dates: 20 July until 25 September 2020
Term 4 dates: 12 October until 8 December 2020

Term 1 Important Dates:
 
Thursday 19 March: Feast of St Joseph
Monday 23 March: Feast of St Rafka 
Wednesday 25 March: 2020 Maths Olympiad Testing
Sunday 5 April: Palm Sunday
Wednesday 8 April: Student's last day
Friday 10 April: Good Friday
Sunday 12 April: Easter Sunday
 
 
 
 
 







REMINDERS
· Students must arrive to school no later than 8:25am
 
· Students are not to leave school before 3:10pm. Early leave must be with
permission granted by Year or Stage Coordinators. Exceptional
circumstances require a note from parents.
 
· Ensure correct uniforms are worn
 
· Boys to have regulation haircuts
 
· No coloured bands to be worn around necks or on wrists
 
· Years 3-12 students to have their diaries signed when required
 
· Parents to make appointments to speak to teachers or the Principal.
 
· Playground supervision starts 8am and ends 3:30pm.
 

Important
Reminders

P&F Uniform Shop Opening Hours:
 

Mondays 2:00pm-3:00pm
Fridays: 8:30am - 9:30am

 
SALE: ALL OLD Primary School Uniforms

Reduced to Clear


